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Broomhill First School     


November Newsletter


‘Together We Succeed’








Special Events


We have two special events planned for next week, as follows:


On Tuesday 12th November we are inviting children to wear odd socks to school to participate in Odd Socks Day, as part of Anti Bullying Week which is coordinated by the Anti Bullying Alliance.  Andy Day and the Odd Socks have written a new song for Odd Socks Day called ‘Change’ which we will introduce to the children as part of a range of activities around the theme ‘Change Starts With Us’.  This theme is aimed at raising awareness that it takes a collective responsibility to stop bullying and by making small, simple changes, we can create a safe environment for everyone 





On Friday 15th November we are having a ‘Wear What You Like’ Day to raise money for Children in Need, so if you would like to make a monetary donation to this charity then please send it in with your child.














��


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


Finally, thank you for returning the parental questionnaires.  It was lovely to receive such a positive response, together with some very useful suggestions on how we can make our school even better.  We are busy compiling the results of the survey and I will feedback to you next half term. 


Hope you have a great Bank Holiday weekend.						��Julie Newton


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


Dear Parents,


Welcome to a new school year!  I hope you and your families have had a lovely Summer. I have enjoyed having the children back in school and catching up with their holiday news.  The teachers have had a super first week with their new classes, with the children being very well behaved and keen to learn.  


We have made some improvements to the school environment over the Summer, which have been very much welcomed by both the staff and the children.  The old library has been transformed into a spacious and attractive classroom for our Seabirds Class, and their old classroom is now a bright library area and teaching space.  You are very welcome to pop in and have a look.


We have a busy half term planned, as you will see from this newsletter, so please keep a check on your child’s reading bag for additional information regarding some of the events.


I am really looking forward to continuing to work with you in this new school year to continue to ensure that we provide the very best opportunities for our pupils.  In the meantime, please do not hesitate to call in or contact me if you have any queries.


 


Julie Newton


Headteacher
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Friends’ News


The Friends’ Committee are busy planning our Christmas Fair, which will be held on Wednesday 4th December at 3.15pm. They will be sending out information in the very near future of how you can help. 


Friends have kindly organised a trip to the pantomime for all children in Years 1 to 4. This is to see Jack and the Beanstalk at Whitley Bay Playhouse on the morning of Tuesday 17th December.  The ticket cost has been paid for by the Friends, but they will be asking for a contribution of £5 towards the cost of transport.  This will be collected nearer the time.  














Safety Reminders


For your child’s safety and the safety of others please could you ensure that if your child comes to school on a scooter or bike that they do not ride it on school premises, including the school drive.


The Trap Inn car park is available for parents to park in for dropping off and collecting children by car.  If you do park outside the school gates, please ensure that you park safely, outside the yellow markings, and also with respect for local residents’ driveway access and footpath users.  




















After School Activities for this half term include:


Mondays (starting 23/9/13) 3.10pm—4pm Bows and Arrows Archery, initially for Year 4 pupils, £3 per session


Tuesdays 3.10pm—4pm 


Year 1 Sports’ Club


Year 2 Harry Potter Club


Years 3 and 4 Art and Craft Club


(All free of charge, run by staff members)


Thursdays 3.10pm—4.15pm Trident Football Club, £3 per session


 


 


 


 


Every child should have brought home details earlier this week of our sponsored Penalty Shoot Out which will take place on Friday 21st June, starting just after morning registration.  You are most welcome to come and watch provided the weather is fine and the event can take place in the playground.  In poor weather the event will be held in the school hall and unfortunately there would not be enough space for an audience.  This is our annual fund raiser for School Fund which is used to provide extra activities, opportunities and resources for the       children.  
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Winter Art Competition                                                                 


                                One of our pupils will be asked to turn on the Christmas Lights for Togston                                   Parish Council on Sunday 24th November.  The pupil chosen will be the winner of a Winter Art Competition which will take place in school next week.  Members of Togston Parish Council will judge the competition on Friday 15th November. There will be prizes for each class. The celebrations for turning on the Christmas Lights begin at 5.30pm in the Church Hall at Christ Church with tombola, raffle, etc. to which everyone is welcome, and then at 6pm our children will sing some carols in the Church.  After the singing the winner of the art competition will switch on the Christmas tree lights and Santa will also be paying a visit!
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Poppies�


We are currently selling poppies and other items such as wrist bands and reflectors in school to raise money for the Royal British Legion’s Poppy Appeal.  Volunteers from Seabirds are organising this. If you would like your child to buy a poppy then please send some money in with him/her.








Thank You!





We hope you enjoyed the children’s singing, poems and presentations at our Harvest Festival.  As a result of your generous donations we raised a fantastic £135.89 for the charity Water Aid.  


We raised £86.05 at our MacMillan Coffee morning.


We were awarded £257.50 commission from sales at the Book Fair and will use it to purchase some new books for classrooms.


Thanks also to our Friends Committee who helped to arrange the above.








Dates for Diaries


12/11/19 – Odd Socks Day as part of Anti Bullying Week.


13/11/19 – Year 3 Tag Rugby Festival at Alnwick 12.45-2.30pm.


15/11/19 – ‘Wear what you want’ day to raise money for Children in Need.


22/11/19 – Year 1 hula hooping at Bothal Primary School 9.30-11.30am.


24/11/19 – Carol Singing at Christmas Lights Celebration, Church Hall at Christ Church from 5.30pm. 


26/11/19 – Early Years Sensory Connections at Heatherdale during the afternoon.


26/11/19 – Road Safety Officer delivering road safety sessions to all classes.


04/12/19 – Christmas Fair at 3.15pm.


10/12/19 – Year 4 carol singing at Heatherdale during the afternoon.


10/12/19 - Evening performance of our Christmas Play ‘Lights, Camel, Action 2: The Sequin’ at 6pm.  Children to arrive at school at 5.30pm. (No after school sports club on this day). 


11/12/19 – Afternoon performance of our Christmas Play at 2pm.


12/12/19 – Christmas Dinner, children are welcome to wear a Christmas jumper/top to school. 


17/12/19 - Visit to pantomime at Whitley Bay Playhouse for children in Years 1 to 4. 


18/12/19 – Little and Big Owls’ Christmas Party (morning, children to wear party clothes to school).


18/12/19 – Seabirds’ Christmas Party (children to bring in party clothes to get changed into after lunch).


19/12/19 – Year 4 carol singing at Elpha Lodge during the afternoon.


19/12/19 – Finches’ Christmas Party (children to bring in party clothes to get changed into after lunch).


20/12/19  – Stay & Play Session for Big Owls and Little Owls 9 – 10am.


20/12/19 – School closes at 3.10pm for Christmas holidays.


07/01/20 – School re-opens on Tuesday for the Spring Term.






































